
Greeting parents/guardians of NVHS: 

We hope this letter finds you well, and for those of you choosing to send your students back to school 

we hope you are as excited as we are to finally start next week! This letter will highlight all of the 

important details you need to know regarding in-person instruction. Online Edgenuity and continued 

@Home only families can expect their program to continue as is. 

Please keep the rest of this information at hand to refer to when sending your children to school, and 

don’t forget to access our website for updated reopening information: 

https://www.nv.k12.wa.us/reopening/high-school.   

• HEALTH MONITORING: Please keep your student(s) at home if they are sick. You know your 

children well. Please take temperatures each morning and pay attention to how they are feeling. 

o If anything feels ‘off,’ they have a temperature of 100.4 or higher, or they are 

experiencing symptoms such as: sore throat, cough, runny nose that is not normal, feel 

extra tired, shortness of breath, chills, vomiting, nausea, upset stomach, or body aches, 

please keep them home. 

o Call the school and let us know, our nurse will contact you right away with guidance. 

o We will only stay open with your help and cooperation with this. If students stay home 

they can still access their learning remotely!  

• BUS TRANSPORTATION: Buses will be running normal routes regardless of day of week. Your 

student should be at their regular stop at the regular time. You can access the website for 

transportation information or call 360-966-2311. The following procedures are in place: 

o A para educator will be on routes to take temps. 

o Any student with a temp over 100.4 will remain at home. 

o Students must wear appropriate face covering (no gaiters) over nose and mouth at all 

times. 

o All bussed students will enter through the main entrance (under the big NV) 

• STUDENT DROP OFF/STUDENT DRIVERS: All non-bussed students must enter through the PAC 

Commons entrance only. All other external exits will be locked to ensure proper health 

screening and temperature checks.  

o Upon arrival each day, students will report immediately to their advisory. 

• MEAL SERVICE: Students/families should continue utilizing the district meal drop off service as 

there WILL NOT be meal service on the half day hybrid. Students may bring snacks and we highly 

encourage bringing a water bottle. 

• SCHOOL SUPPLIES: Each day, students should bring: 

o Fully charged Chromebook w/charger (always charge overnight) 

o Any supplies already handed out 

o Water Bottle 

o 2 masks (no gaiters allowed) 

o Warm Coat (guidelines call for fresh air, so windows will be cracked at all times)  

o Personal hand sanitizer bottle (recommended but not needed) 

 

We are very excited to get students back onto campus, forge new relationships, and provide the 

necessary learning supports that are best for all students. Please reach out with any questions you may 

have moving forward: matt.galley@nv.k12.wa.us. 

Thank you,  

 

Matt Galley 


